

1 Muddy Road Antelope, OR 97001 541-489-3100

The Honorable Greg Smith

February 10, 2025

Dear Mr. Smith:

OAWU and its field staff provide essential training opportunities and technical assistance to small and rural water systems throughout Oregon.

This letter is a request for continued support of rural water and Oregon Association of Water Utilities (OAWU). The training opportunities provided by OAWU are the primary source of continuing education and training for system operators at our system and throughout the state. These training opportunities have been invaluable in helping system operators maintain certifications, grow in expertise, and stay educated in the most effective methods and materials. Additionally, OAWU service technicians have provided our system with excellent on-site technical assistance at no charge. Receiving these critical services at no charge is a vital part of operating a well-running system and producing safe, high-quality drinking water. State funds appropriated to OAWU would provide for the continued training and technical assistance that our water system along with so many other small and rural systems in Oregon rely on.

Thank you for your assistance to OAWU and the small and rural water systems they support to comply with the Safe Drinking Water Act and improve the environment through excellent stewardship of our water supplies.

Sincerely

Sohn Gastineau

Sites and Facilities Manager

Young Life's Washington Family Ranch